
Circuit Letter 23.07.25  Revd. Dr. Paul Glass 

Dear friends, 

For 38 years of my 40 years in ministry I have been in Chaplaincy. Two theatres, two schools, 

one university, one industrial plastics molding company and one 24 hour opening 

supermarket ('ASDA colleague...happy to help.'). 

Last week was a busy one with a graduation ceremony to attend (celebrating the retirement 

of Revd. Duncan Myers as Anglican Chaplain to Surrey University - and his 100 degree 

ceremonies in 5 years!). You can see from the photo the lovely and very special group of 

people that I work with - Hindu, Muslim, Ba'Hai, Buddhist, Humanist, Jewish and Christian 

colleagues. 

 

That was on Friday, but then on Thursday I presented three puppet shows at Woodlands 

School in Leatherhead. A school for over 100 very special children indeed - many in 

wheelchairs and often non-verbal. To see the love the staff showed to these amazing young 

people was inspiring. 

Two days before that on Tuesday evening I attended a talk by Bishop Graham Tomlin and 

something that he said pulled my week together in a quite remarkable way. 'We are not 

adverts for God,' he said...'we are letters from God.' And if we are going to be authentic, 

truthful letters that really hit home with people and have an effect on them then those letters 

need to include our frailty, our brokenness and something of the messiness of the lives that 

we lead.  

Wherever I go, I can only be myself. I am far from perfect. I am not in any remote way an 

advert for God. I am far too flawed for that. But I can be a letter. Whether it is engaging with 
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students and their families as part of a multi faith Chaplaincy Team, or doing a puppet show 

and meeting staff at a very special school, or taking a fellowship group at a Church - all I can 

do is to remind myself that at all times I am a letter from God in the world. 

As Paul says: 2 Cor. 3. 3 You show that you are a letter from Christ, the result of our ministry, 

written not with ink but with the Spirit of the living God, not on tablets of stone but on tablets 

of human hearts. 

Have a good week being letters from God! 

Paul 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Resources/Good News 

Heath Week – 28 July to 3 August 

Heath week returns from 28 July to 3 August and is an opportunity to celebrate and learn 

more about Surrey’s rare heathland habitat. Our heaths are home to some amazing wildlife 

including nocturnal birds that come all the way from Africa to breed here! Organised by the 

Thames Basin Heaths Partnership, Heath Week offers the opportunity to take part in a whole 

host of FREE events. 

Heath Week 2025 - Thames Basin Heaths 

 

 

 

24 July is Samaritans Awareness Day 

Samaritans volunteers run more than 200 branches and locations across the UK and Ireland. 

They offer their time to help to deliver 24-hour emotional support service to callers. 

Find out more on the many ways they can offer support How we can help | How Samaritans 

can help you | Samaritans 

 

 

https://www.tbhpartnership.org.uk/heath-week-2025/?es_c=D01DECD843D55825F2C8C6F3A2338BAA&es_cl=CB71902B87DAAD4699AF80947C1FE611&es_id=pa%c2%a3y8
https://www.samaritans.org/how-we-can-help/
https://www.samaritans.org/how-we-can-help/


 

 

 

 



 

Saturday 26 July at Knaphill: 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


